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      December 22, 2021 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips  
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission  
Three Empire State Plaza  
Albany, NY 12223-1350  
 

Re:  Case No. 15-E-0751 – In the Matter of the Value of Distributed Energy 
Resources. 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) and Rochester Gas and 
Electric Corporation (“RG&E”), (together the “Companies”), are submitting this filing 
in further compliance with the New York State Public Service Commission’s (the 
“Commission”) Order Adopting Net Metering Successor Tariff Filings with 
Modifications, issued and effective on August 13, 2021 (the “Order”), in the above-
referenced proceeding. The Statements will become effective on January 1, 2022. 
 

PSC No. 120 – Electric 
 CBC Statement No. 2 
 

PSC No. 19 – Electric 
 CBC Statement No. 2 
 
 
Purpose of Filing 
The Companies are re-filing the Customer Benefit Contribution charge (CBC) 
Statements in compliance with Ordering Clause No. 2 of the Order and the Companies 
tariffs1.   
 
 

 

1 NYSEG Tariff Schedule P.S.C. No. 120, General Information Sections 40.A and 40.B; RG&E’s tariff 
Schedule P.S.C. No. 19, General Information Sections 26.A and 26.B. 
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The Companies Micro-combined Heat and Power (Micro CHP) service option is only 
available to residential customers with systems that have a rated capacity of not more 
than 10 kW, therefore, the CBC Charge does not apply to small commercial Micro-CHP 
distributed energy resources.  The Companies are re-filing the statements to indicate that 
the CBC Charge doesn’t apply to small commercial service classifications. 
 
If there are any questions concerning this filing, please contact Kathy Grande at 
Kathy_Grande@RGE.com or me at LACole@NYSEG.com. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted,  

          
Lori A. Cole 

       
 

 
Enclosures  
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